
Activities Director/Dean of Students Report January 25, 2023

News/Notes
● January has proven to be an extremely busy and successful month for our Winter Activities. Since the last report

we have hosted the Mid-State Dance Championships, Ranger Holiday Classic tournament, twice both Boys &
Girls Basketball on the same day, a Wrestling Triangular and numerous Hockey games at the Hallett Arena. We
also launched our new athletic website at cirangers.org.

Athletics Updates
Dance

● For the 4th year in a row the CIDT won the Mid-State Kick Championship and for the 3rd in a Row were the
Overall Conference Champions. It was extra exciting as we were the host site for the Championship and Coach
Norwood’s team did not disappoint. Four Team members were named Mid-State All-Conference (Hannah
Pederson, Raylin Daratis, Brenna Nelson, Londyn Eastwood) and two Honorable Mentions (Cami Armbrust,
Isabella Haukous).

Northern Lakes Hockey
● The Boys Northern Lakes Hockey team is 7-6 overall on the season while the Girls are 4-13.

Girls Basketball
● So far on the season the Girls are 10-5 overall, 2-1 in Conference Play and their QRF ranking is #19 in AA. They

have had some signature wins over Mountain Iron-Buhl (#1 in A), Holdingford (#17 in AA) and Duluth Marshall
(#26 in AA). They will be playing many ranked opponents over the rest of the season including Holy Family
Catholic (#16 in AA), Pequot Lakes (#5 in AA), New London-Spicer (#7 in AA) and Minnehaha Academy (#10 in
AA). In Pequot Lakes on January 19th Tori Oehrlein broke the All-Time Girls Scoring Record and she will most
likely surpass the Crosby-Ironton overall Scoring Record later this year.

Boys Basketball
● The Boys are currently 11-4 overall on the season and 1-1 in conference play. They went 2-1 during the Holiday

Tournament including a 3OT win against Fond Du Lac in what Coach Galovich thinks was the first time they went
to 3OT since 1987. Conference play is on the Horizon as 4 of the next 5 games are against Conference
Opponents.

Wrestling
● After having many events canceled due to weather during December the Wrestlers have finally found their

footing on the mat. At the Mid-State Conference Duals last week John Paul Fitzpatrick was named All-Conference
and also the MVP for the competition. He has recorded his 100th overall Pin of his career this season and won
three individual tournaments. Gabe Ridlon scored his 50th Pin in Grand Rapids last week and won an individual
tournament earlier in the season.

Upcoming Events
● Dance Section 4A Championships are Saturday, February 4th in Wadena.

Respectfully submitted,
Cley Twigg
Activities Director/Dean of Students

For updated scores and schedules visit: cirangers.org


